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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 14th July 2009 in the Village Hall Club Room

Present:  Cllrs J Rivers (Chairman), Mrs S Mash, A Mayer, D Lewis, D Chesson, D Pennyfather, Borough Cllr M Burgess, Karen Peck Community Warden, SC Andy Bowtell, 32 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk)

The Chairman opened the meeting by welcoming all those present and stating that agenda item 7 would be moved forward to follow agenda item 5.

1841.
Declarations of Councillors Interests:  Cllrs Mrs S Mash declared an interest in agenda item 
15b) minute no. 1855.b) and Cllr D Lewis declared a personal interest in agenda item 13a) minute 
no. 1854.a)

1842.
Update Register of Councillors Interests:  None

1843.
Apologies and reason for absence:  Cllr. P Lyon, reason accepted.

The meeting was adjourned for the Public Session

1844.
To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 9th June 2009:   After a correction the minutes were confirmed and signed as a correct record. 

1845.
Matters Arising:  See Clerk's Report 


To note that it was suggested that uses for the Old Gaol be requested in the Outlook on Oxney and Ashford Borough Council should now be involved in the health and safety aspect of the ex Sweatman's Garage site.

1846.
To decide upon formal road naming: 1) Peening Quarter and 2) Swan Cottages, Poplar Rd:


Having listened to the public's request and taking note of the petition received for the naming of the road between Pine View and the parish boundary, known as Poplar Road by Ashford Borough Council, Cllrs agreed to ask that it be known at Peening Quarter from Pine View to Hollyhocks and Smallhythe Levels from there to the parish boundary.  Clerk requested to copy residents in to the letter sent to Ashford.  With regard to asking for a name plate for Swan Cottages, Poplar Road, Clerk informed the meeting that on numerous occasions callers had been going to no. 3 The Cygnets instead of no. 3 Swan Cottages as there is nothing to say that the cottages fronting Poplar Road are known as Swan Cottages.  Cllrs agreed that this request should go forward.

1847.
Planning Applications:  All applications had been circulated to Cllrs before the meeting.


09/00738/AS  The Granary, Swan Street – Erection of a conservatory to the side elevation.  After a short discussion Cllrs agreed to Support this application.


09/00748/AS  15 Swan Cottages – Construction of conservatory to side of property.  After a short discussion Cllrs agreed to Support this application.

1848.   Basketball Post update:  Cllr Lewis reported that the tarmac in the area concerned is now in a dangerous condition and would have to be replaced/repaired.  The cost of this together with a new post would be in the region of £2,000 plus.  He is still looking into costings and grants from other sources but it is unlikely to be ready in the immediate future.  It could be incorporated with something else.

1849.
Water supply for the Village Green in The Street update:  Cllr Lewis reported that South East Water is expected to carry out the survey this week.

1850.
To consider quotes for felling the Horse Chestnut Tree in the Churchyard:  Three quotes for taking down and taking away had been received. a) Tony Crampton –  £460.  b)  L & R Tree 

Page 445


Services – £950.  c)  G Bridgland Ltd - £900 plus VAT.  After a short discussion it was agreed to accept Tony Crampton's quote of £460.

1851.
To consider the positioning of another dog bin:  Clerk had met with the ABC Dog Warden who had suggested the positioning of a dog bin at the top of Lloyds Green for a one month period during September to see how often it was used.  If one of the other 3 bins isn't used very often that could be utilised elsewhere.  ABC would monitor this.

1852. 
To consider maintenance of track to the Cemetery: It was agreed that it be requested that the hedge be cut back and the weeds the orchard side of the track be weedkilled.  Clerk to contact Robert Pudan.

1853.
To consider request for financial support for the Kent Tree Warden Scheme:  Cllrs agreed a donation of £100.

1854.
Correspondence:


a)  Haskell & Co. re the closure of Ashford Police Station Custody Suite:  After a short discussion it was agreed that Clerk should write to Kent Police Authority asking that a consultation be held, copy to Kent Police.


b)  KCC – Guided Walks – No one knew of anyone that organised these in this area.


For noting

c)  Audit Commission – Completion of Annual Audit

Previously Circulated

d) Oast to Coast      e)  The Play Pack     f)  Ashford Rural Trust – Minutes of 30/04/09     

g)  South East Water – Resources Update      h)  KALC  - Parish News No. 340     

i)   South East England Partnership Board – Formal submission Planning for Gypsies, Travellers & Travelling Showpeople in the South East     j)  ABC – Tenterden & Rural Sites Development Plan Document     k)  High Weald AONB Management Plan 2004 2nd Edition 2009     l)  Kent Police Authority – Policing Kent 2009/12     m)  Housing Summer Newsletter

n)  Kent County Playing Fields Association – request for donation – deferred to next meeting.

1855.
To Authorise Payment:


i)
Venus Cleaners – Street Cleaning during June £100.  Authorised


ii)
HMRC – Paye Mth 3 £66.60  Authorised


iii) 
Village Hall Management Committee – Hire of Hall £60  Authorised


iv)
Robert Pudan – Invoice 7 £405.  Authorised


v)
KCC Landscape Services – Grass cutting Coronation Field 1st half yearly invoice £152.66  
Authorised


vi)  
Audit Commission – Audit Fee - £155.25 Authorised

1856.
Working Party Reports:


a)   Finance -  Monthly Transaction Statement – Agreed and signed.  Also agreed that Clerk be                
authorised to settle payments due during the rest of July and August.                                                                                                         


b)  Planning 


      Considered since previous meeting



AS/09/TEMP/0029 Wittersham CE Primary School – Retention of a mobile 



classroom unit                                                                                                            Support


      Decisions received from ABC



09/00297/AS
Wishfield, 55 The Street – Erection of a first floor extension and a



two -storey front extension.                                                                                       Granted



09/00050/AS  Wittersham Coachworks – Demolish industrial unit and 



outbuilding to erect a bungalow and double carport                                                 Granted


      Appeal Decision


            23 Swan Cottages – Erection of a conservatory to rear of property           Appeal dismissed


c)
Highways & Footpaths – Some footpaths already noted to KCC are now becoming 
impassable.  Clerk to contact KCC again.
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d)
Open Spaces –   Cllr Lyon had left a report.  Coronation Field hedge has been cut and the 
seat on the Memorial garden has been refurbished.  The Brownies garden has been re-
established although not quite where it was before.  The grass cutting arrangements for the 
Memorial garden will need to be changed next year.  Thanks to Bernard Thomas for the 
use of his hose pipe for watering the beds in the Memorial garden.


e)
Cemetery –   
Nothing further to report

1857.
Reports (for noting) from Representatives on outside bodies: 


i) Village Hall Management Committee – Cllr Pennyfather reported a delay with infilling the porch and resurfacing the car park.

1858. 
Date of  next Parish Council Planning Meeting:  to be advised

1859.
Date of the next full Parish Council Meeting:   8th September 2009

1860.
Items for Information:  

1. Profit & Loss Sheet from the Fete Committee circulated to Cllrs.  It was considered that the 

Fete had been very well run this year and it should be suggested that in view of the small amount of profit a proportion of the balance should be held over to next year.

2. Rural Business Partnership.  A grant of £500 had been awarded for producing the Directory.

The meeting closed at 21.20hrs

Items for Outlook on Oxney

Peening Quarter

Possibility of water supply on the Village Green in The Street

